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TSA & Evansville Area Justice Coali-
tion Collaborate to Update Inadequate 
EVSC òNondiscriminationó Policy  

 

   In 2017 an LGBT teenager committed suicide in front of an EVSC high 
school on the first day of school. After an inadequate response by EVSC Su-
perintendent Dr. David Smith, the Tri-State Alliance held a candlelight vigil out-
side of a school board meeting. 
   After that, TSA and its allies started a letter-writing campaign asking EVSC to 
add sexual orientation and gender identity to the schoolôs nondiscrimination 
policy, and support creating GSAs in all EVSC high schools. The EVSC School 
board, on the recommendation of Dr. Smith, added sexual orientation but not 
gender identity to the corporationôs nondiscrimination policy. Through a 
spokesperson he also indicated that no further meetings were needed with 
TSA to discuss how to make EVSC a safe place for transgender students.  
   EVSC does have a staff member monitor the Tri-State Allianceôs social me-
dia accounts, and also has a spokesperson call letter-writers telling our sup-
porters that our concerns have óalready been addressed.ô Those who write let-
ters should be prepared for a phone call from EVSC, and push back to the call-
er that the needs of LGBT students have NOT been adequately addressed. 
   The Tri-State Alliance and the Justice Coalition are asking our supporters to 
write letters to the school board asking them to add gender identity to the 
schoolôs nondiscrimination policy. Writers should include their name and Ev-
ansville mailing address. Those who donôt live in Evansville should ask their 
friends, family and coworkers who live in Evansville to write similar letters. 
   Please send a copy of the letter to TSA Letters, PO Box 2901, Evansville, IN 
47728. Please let us know if you have mailed a letter to EVSC board members 
or if you want us to do this for you. Please also like the Tri-State Alliance on 
Facebook for updates on our efforts. TSA and the Justice Coalition are going to 
work all of 2018 on getting EVSC to make their schools a safe place for ALL 
students. Check out pages 2 and 3 of this newsletter for additional information 
about this effort! 

 



 
 

Student Asks EVSC To Change 
Non-Discrimination Policy 

By Chelsea Koerbler, WEVV.com 
 

   The Evansville Vanderburgh School Corporation is investigating statements made by a student at its Monday night school board 
meeting. The student raised concerns about the corporationôs non-discrimination policy, saying itôs not protecting students who are 
transgender. 
   A year ago, the EVSC School Board voted to not add gender identity to its non-discrimination policy. 
   ñWith gender identity being added to the non-discrimination policy you are saying that you are providing a safe place for students like 
me,ò said Arthur Westcott, a North High School / Shepard Academy junior. ñAs of now I donôt feel safe with there not being gender iden-
tity in the non-discrimination policy.ò 
   Westcott is asking the EVSC School Board to consider adding gender identity to its non-discrimination policy. 
  Right now, EVSC lists: race, color, gender, sexual orientation, veteran status, genetic information, national origin, limited English profi-
ciency, and disability in its non-discrimination policy. 
   ñTheir non-discrimination policy affects everyone in it, in the school system,ò said Westcott. ñAnd by not adding gender identity theyôre 
affecting students like me.ò 
   Westcott is a transgender male, meaning he was born a female but identifies as a male. He says, heôs had teachers refuse to call him 
Arthur, or accept that he is a transgender male. But, he says the biggest problem he faces at school is using the restroom, so he just 
avoids going while heôs at school. 
   Westcott says, because he was born a girl thatôs how his school sees him but heôs hoping his request will change that. 
   ñI flat out refuse to use the girls restroom cause thatôs not who I identify as,ò said Westcott. ñI am on testosterone so a lot of people 
who I walk by see me as male.ò 
   In response to Westcottôs allegations against the EVSC, the district issues this statement: ñWe take reports of discrimination very seri-
ously. We are now investigating the statements made by the student at last nightôs (Monday) meeting. The nondiscrimination policy of 
the EVSC is very clear that we do not tolerate discrimination in any manner.ò 
 



Vanderburgh County Residents 

Asked to Write Letters to EVSC 
Last year the Evansville-Vanderburgh School Corporation added sexual orientation but NOT gen-
der identity to the schoolôs non-discrimination policy. Please write a letter to the EVSC School 
Board members, asking them to make this policy change and to make EVSC safe for ALL stu-
dents. If you donôt live in Evansville, ask your friends and family members who do live in Evans-
ville to write a letter. Please send a copy to TSA Letters, PO Box 2901, Evansville, IN 47728. 
Please let us know if you mailed a copy to each EVSC board member, if you wish us to make cop-
ies and mail the letters. NOTE: an EVSC employee might call you saying such a policy change is 
not needed. Please be prepared for the phone call and PUSH BACK on the caller. Be sure to in-
clude your name and home address on the letter. 
 

Michael Duckworth, Sr., 8309 Larch Lane, Evansville, IN 47710 

Rev. Terry Gamblin, 2320 Willow Creek Dr., Evansville, IN 47712 

Andrew Guarino, 4017 Cobblefield Dr., Evansville, IN  47710 

Christopher Kiefer, 428 S. Runnymeade Ave., Evansville, IN 47714 

Rance Ossenberg, 532 Audubon Dr., Evansville, IN 47715 

Karen Ragland, 5600 Washington Ave., Evansville, IN 47715 

Jeff Worthington, 125 Woodward Dr., Evansville, IN 47712 










